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Oliver, Alyson E. - PDR

From: Elizabeth Throckmorton <elizabeththrock@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 1, 2025 2:00 PM
To: PDR Land Use Admin
Subject: Fierce objection to housing in alley. TERRIBLE IDEA!!DO NOT APPROVE!
Attachments: Public Access and Participation Instructions.pdf

CAUTION: This message is from an external sender - Do not open attachments or click links unless you recognize the sender's 
address and know the content is safe. 

 
   
 
Dear Planning Commission, 
We live at 5 North Mulberry Street, and we're very concerned about the development being considered at 2618 Rear 
West Main Street. The construction of a very tall building in the alley behind our house will block a lot of light from 
reaching the property. We're in an attached row house with no other sources of light until mid-afternoon. If you come 
here and look at this tiny area you will shake your head no-way this is healthy. There is no room for 40 trash cans OR any 
available parking. Please dont ruin our house values.  Please do not trust photos-come look at this situation. 
 
We all want Richmond to grow, and I usually support new developments in our neighborhood. But I'm worried about the 
quality of life implications for our family and our neighbors in the way this project is currently planned. The developers 
said in their permit application that the construction won't create these kinds of problems, but they don't show any 
analysis or evidence to support that.   
 
I respectfully request that you consider these impacts before approving this project.   
 
Thank you. 
 
Elizabeth Throckmorton 
5 N Mulberry St, Richmond, VA 23220 
(directly adjacent to VERY SMALL garages) 

 You don't often get email from elizabeththrock@gmail.com. Learn why this is important   


